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           DEAD RIVER CAMPERS, INC.
P.O. Box 323
Ishpeming, Michigan  49849

www.deadrivercampersinc.com
Peter Dishnow







             President
Dead River Camper’s News

2009-- 4th Quarter

This year has just begun, but time goes by fast and summer will soon be here, and as a reminder, our annual meeting is scheduled for June 19, 2010.  Resolutions to be considered at this year’s meeting must be received by the board no later than April 15, 2010.  Also, consider running for a position on the board. There is always a need for new view points and representation from all areas around the "Basin". 

This fall, when the rains finally came, the water level came up 3.5 feet in one month.  The rain came too late for the boating season, but it shows the control nature has over our lives on a reservoir. Hopefully this year Silver Lake will be fully utilized to give us some relief from summer droughts. With FERC rules on water draw down in Silver Lake we still will need cooperation from "mother nature" to keep our water level close to normal. 

Because of the fall rain and the rapid increase in water level, improvements were not able to be made at the East end boat launch. UPPCO will attempt to install a longer ramp area in early spring, while the water is still low from the winter draw down. This work should eliminate a drop off at the beginning of the cement ramp and the reef build up ahead of the ramp. 

Board Activities:  The Board held regular meetings last quarter on Oct. 6th and 20th, Nov. 24th, Dec 7th and 22nd.

West End Boat Launch:  When all the permits are acquired UPPCO will start construction of a west end boat launch at the Clark/Boise Creek site. Construction is to be completed by June 2010. Hopefully this launch facility will be useful to those on the northwest end of the basin. The new site will have ample parking and restrooms available for the public.  The new boat launch will be primarily used to accommodate smaller boats. 

Road Issues:  For those that keep their camp roads clear during the winter, please respect the property of others when plowing. No one wants to come out to check on their camp and find a huge snow bank in their driveway. 

Common Lands:  We will begin the harvesting of timber on our common lands this Spring after the snow leaves. The first area to be cut will be at the end of Bradstaad Rd. north of Barnhart Dr. and Tonkin Dr. and consists of hardwood thinning. The second area is west and south of South Basin Dr. next to the area that was cut last winter and will be mostly clear cutting while leaving all Red and White pine. 

Power Line Easements:  As a reminder from UPPCO, please do not store any equipment, vehicles, boats, or other materials within the easement under power lines. Once the snow comes anything buried can be a hindrance or hazard to those working on the lines. It also could lead to a delay in getting power restored. 

Fish Committee:  The DNR planted 20,000 lake trout during October. The average size was five inches long.  The fish committee plans to plant fathead minnows in May. This will be the third year we have been able to do this. We hope to be involved in a sample netting program that will tell us if we are being successful or not.

Reward:  We are pleased to announce that a reward was paid out for information that led to the successful arrest and conviction of three individuals who broke into several camps along Rundman Dr. This is a prime example of why you should keep a "neighborhood watch" in effect and report any suspicious activities. The Board continues to offer a $1,000 reward for any information leading to the arrest and conviction of any illegal activity on shareholder’s property. 
DRCI Web Site:  The new web site is currently under development and will be ready for use soon.

REMINDERS

Water Surface Elevation:  If you are interested in the water surface elevation, log onto http://www.wisconsinpublicservice.com/news/hvdro/hvdrodata.asp or get to this same website via the DRCI website link for current information.   We thank UPPCO for making this information available to us. 

Tree Removal Issues:  If you have trees to remove please fill out a cutting permit and send it in to DRCI or contact Bruce Bussone at 485-5901 or 362-3226. There has been 60 cutting permit issued in 2009. The process is working very well, with marking the trees or meeting with Bruce in person. In an effort to maintain some control on time limits, the Board has put a limit of 1 year from date of issue for tree cutting permits. Each shareholder is responsible for any trees cut by contractors you have hired. Please contact Bruce if you have any questions. You are reminded that tree cutting on common/CFR lands is prohibited.
Road Improvements:  Shareholders are reminded to get approval for road improvements by sending your request to the board.  This would include any changes to current roads as well as tree removals to widen access. Tree removals within the 300 ft setback need a tree removal permit form completed.  Each shareholder is responsible for roadwork done by any contractor you have hired. We are currently developing a permit form for road work for use by our shareholders, as well as revisions to the current Rules and Regulations for Roads.
Bridges:  DRCI has the responsibility to maintain two bridges on two of our access roads.  They are located on North Basin Drive and Three Mile Road. Please report any bridge damage you observe to the Board immediately. 

Stock Certificates:  You are reminded to update your stock certificate ownership and addresses when something changes that would affect a change in those certificates. This would include a death, divorce, move, etc. Your ballot that is used at the annual meeting of our shareholders must be signed by all owners for it to be valid. There is no charge to change the certificate and it can be done easily by sending the certificate to DRCI with supporting documents for the change. Please let new shareholders know that they should submit a copy of their deed and obtain a stock certificate upon purchase of their camp. Additionally, the corporate bylaws, declarations, rules and regulations can be found at our webpage at www.deadrivercampersinc.com 

Zoning Violations:  Shareholders should report perceived zoning violations to their respective townships. These violations would include multiple camps on single lots and excessive blight or junk. The townships can be contacted at, Ishpeming Township: 485-5411, Negaunee Township: 475-7869 and Champion Township: 339-2920. [image: image1.jpg]



